UNAPPROVED MIN.  FEBRUARY 3, 2016            LANGDON HERITAGE COMMISSION
Quorum: Caroline Cross, Andrea Cheeney, Dennis McClary, Mike Sweeney, Carole-Anne Centre, Lorraine Chaffee, Laura Rheaume
Acknowledge Guests: Lou Beam
Minutes: Andrea motioned to approve Jan. minutes, Kathie second.
Treasurer Report 1. Kathie reported there is $36,940.44 in the checking account which included the annual $500. from the town’s operating budget. 2. LHC received an anonymous donation of $1,000 this week . 3. Review of Donor list needs to be updated, Carole-Anne will contact Katie Gallagher for past treasurers notes and review past minutes.  Andrea and Dennis will check their files. 
Correspondence: 1. Draft of Meetinghouse Rental Agreement was sent to the Selectmen for their editing.  Discussion among members about suggestions of fees or no fees for utilizing the building for functions.  Kathie will check what Walpole does and get a copy of their rental agreement. 2. There is a  House bill to kill LCHIP,  suggestion to board members to write to our reps. to oppose the bill and support continued efforts of LCHIP.  3. Annual Report to the Town was sent for inclusion in Town Meeting book. 
Archiving Update 1. Maps were gifted to the Town from Dale Wilson who lived in Langdon for many years. He specified in his will that they be donated to the town of Langdon.  A think you will be sent to the Wilson family. 2. Carole-Anne suggested we needed a map file to store them flat. Andrea thinks there may be an extra file in the business office and will check. 
Web Site/Facebook update: Andrea has been updating Facebook with progress photos of the first floor project and the announcement of the Open House on Feb. 28.  Dennis and Andrea will continue efforts on updating the Heritage Commission website. Andrea will check about setting up a nonprofit web site with someone who is working at the Cheshire County Historical Society.
Meetinghouse Update 1. All new work will be complete before Town Meeting. Floor sanded and polyurethane coated by end of this week. 2.Architect says no railing needs to be used around stage. According the code we do not need it since we have stairs surrounding the whole stage.  Lou Beam agreed. 3. Bob Taylor will be making lamps and now railings for Holden Hill door. Next meeting there will be an update on his progress.  4. Holden Hill step rehab will be done in the spring under a separate contract with Griffin Construction. Discussed with LCHIP who said approval of spending under-budget funds is likely. UK Architects will do a preliminary plan. Griffin Construction will provide the cost estimate. This will make the front steps up to code. Sketch from UK Architects will be forwarded to LHC members.  5. Flooring stain will be applied to the new flooring to blend as best as it can to match the old floor.  
Old Business:  Option of changing host of web site still ongoing. 
New Business; 1.NH approved portable voting booths arrived to be used in the Meetinghouse. 2. Keys need to be made and copies given to the appropriate people.
Open House update: 1, Carole-Anne sent out invitations that Andrea designed and printed. RSVPs will be going to the Town of Langdon. If timing works, the town will insert invitations into the Annual Town Report that gets mailed all the community and also submit press releases to local newspapers announcing the open house. 2. All LHC members will provide refreshments  and ask others to help. Lorraine and Laura will set up and decorate, 2. Ribbon Cutting ceremony held at 2:pm. Selectboard members, Dennis, chairmen of the commission, and other donors and volunteers to be determined will be part of the ribbon cutting.  A thank you speech will be given by Dennis and Selectboard member 3. Photo display showing before and after photos. 4. Display of artifacts found in the Meetinghouse along with a sign “ do you have any Langdon treasures to share?” 5. Refreshments: Coffee & Tea, water and assorted snacks.
6. Tables set up for community member to sit. 7. Commission members to arrive at 1pm.           8.  After open house at 4pm. The meetinghouse will be set up for the town meeting. Fire chief Greg Chaffee will assist in setting up the chairs to code and voting booths will be set up. Chairs and voting booths will be brought over to the meetinghouse.
Adjourn: Kathie motioned to adjourn, Laura second, all approved.
We quote here from a recent editorial in the Keene Sentinel.

“Now, a handful of misguided lawmakers has decided to simply cut out the step of trying to divert LCHIP’s dedicated funds. They want to end the program entirely, and move the money directly into the General Fund. Their bill, HB 1686, is before the House Finance Committee. It deserves to die there. The members of the finance panel are tasked with overseeing government spending. Toward that end, they ought to have great respect for a program that’s been a bargain from the start.”
Please let your NH State Representatives know that you ask them to vote against this bill and to keep LCHIP funded.

Please contact Steven Smith, PO Box 624, Charlestown, NH  03603-0624 or at his email nhfirst@gmail.com
Jim Grenier at jimgreniersullivan7@gmail.com, (603) 477-2087

Jerry Little, Jerry.Little@leg.state.nh.us  State Senator, State House ,Room 105-A,107 North Main Street,Concord, NH 03301

